ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES TUESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2015

Continued from page 129

Mr. Wilson will draft a letter regarding the determination to the lawyer of the property owner who is contesting that Laske Trail is a County road as opposed to a private lane.

Sheriff Hardwick had nothing to report.

Presiding Commissioner Pickens reported he was notified by Ameren that water testing would be performed at the Zachary sub-station on the Highway 63 bypass. He also stated that the Commission would be attending the trial of Scott Ebling at the Knox County Courthouse today in regards to the Adair County car that was stolen on January 7, 2015. The car was in the possession of the Second Judicial Circuit at the time of the incident.

Commissioner Adams had nothing to report.

Commissioner Thompson stated that the condition of County roads were getting a little better now that the rain had slowed down. Also, the County had begun the paperwork to apply for grant money from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) as a result of severe storms during May through July of 2015. The County was declared eligible for assistance on August 7, 2015.

Mrs. Collop passed out documentation with deadlines for preparation of the 2016 budget. The budget process will begin earlier this year to insure each elected official has enough time to prepare their budgets. Budget requests will be sent to each official by October 15, 2015 with month end September totals.

The meeting ended at 11:15 a.m.

The Commission spent the afternoon attending the trail of Scott Ebling in Edina, Missouri at the Knox County Courthouse.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on August 25, 2015.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 130